
WALL TOWNSHIP PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
Office of the Superintendent of Schools 

P.O. Box 1199 • 18th Avenue 
Wall, NJ 07719 

Dr. Tracy Handerhan 
Superintendent of Schools 

January 11, 2023 

Dear WTPS Community: 

Please be advised that yesterday afternoon a member of the general public was arrested on the 
campus grounds of Wall High School (interaction did not involve students or staff). The 
individual was charged with defiant trespassing, resisting by flight, obstruction, and disorderly 
persons. I wish to thank the Wall Township Police Department for their swift action as they 
demonstrate their ongoing commitment to keeping our schools safe for students and staff. 

During Tuesday night’s/Wednesday morning’s storm, Central School sustained some roof 
damage due to high winds. Today, if you are in the area, you will notice a crane in front of 
Central School as crews are tending to the necessary repairs. 

Additionally, although the site improvement project at Allenwood School is substantially 
complete, some work remains. The concrete poured for the steps on the north side of the 
building – or, better known as the original school entrance – did not set properly and is being 
replaced. We still anticipate the project being completed by this March. 

As the week winds down, I hope you and your family have a lovely extended holiday weekend. 

Sincerely, 
Tracy Handerhan, D.Litt. 
Superintendent of Schools 


